
Fairfax Campus Advisory Board 

5/4/2017 

 

Welcome and Introductions – Chairman 

 New Members: Robert Goldenkoff and Mary Valenta introduced 

 

Old Business: 

 Off-Campus Student Online Directory Update – Traci Kendall, Government and Community 

Relations (GCR), Mason 

According to the Off Campus Student Services office, the Off Campus Handbook content is 

currently in a pdf document, but has not been put online due to a vacant communications 

officer position. They hope to get the handbook up on the website this summer. 

 Established University Protocols for Off-Campus Student Complaints (handout) – Traci Kendall, 

GCR, Mason 

The question was asked if community members could directly file a complaint about off-campus 

student behavior with Mason’s Student Conduct Office. The answer is yes and the online form 

can be accessed at: http://studentconduct.gmu.edu/contact-us/incident-reporting-form/. This 

information has been added to the complaint protocol letter.  

 

It was suggested that elected official office contact information be included in the letter, 

however since Mason students live in multiple jurisdictions, across multiple counties where a 

complaint might originate, the university will not be including individual contact information for 

elected official offices.  

 

It was suggested that the opening paragraph of the letter could be revised to soften the tone.  

 

New Business: 

 Lightening Detection System – Dave Farris, Director, Safety and Emergency Management, 

Environmental Health and Safety, Mason 

A presentation was made for a potential lightening detection alert system on Mason’s west 

campus fields. There was a request by the City for additional information so they might consider 

it for City properties. Community members recommended that information be shared with 

adjacent HOAs.  

 Fairfax County Water Construction Project/Traffic Re-route – Frank Strike, Director, Project 

Management and Construction, Mason Facilities, and Traci Kammer Goldberg, P.E. Manager, 

Engineering, Fairfax Water 

A presentation was made by Fairfax Water to alert FCAB members that there may be a potential 

traffic reroute onto University Drive during water transmission line construction. As plans get 

finalized they will make another presentation to the community at a Mason/Community Forum. 

 Future Student Housing Feasibility Study – Beth Long, Associate Architect/Planner, Campus 

Planning, Mason 

The University is undergoing a housing feasibility study to assess future housing needs for both 

undergraduate and graduate students. University enrollment projects were requested. Projects 

come out in mid-May.  

http://studentconduct.gmu.edu/contact-us/incident-reporting-form/


 West Campus Vision Workshop May 22 – 24 (handout) – Traci Kendall, GCR, Mason 

An invitation to participate in the West Campus Vision Workshop was extended to all FCAB and 

surrounding community members. 

 High School Graduation Schedule at Eagle Bank Arena (handout) – Traci Kendall, GCR, Mason 

A flyer with the schedule was presented and can be found on the Government and Community 

Relations website. 

 FCAB agreement review and revisions – Chairman 

Revisions to the MOU are being considered and reviewed by the signatories.  

 Communication Discussion – How can we better inform our community? – Chairman/Traci 

Kendall, GCR 

o Board Members opportunity to share information with larger community/neighbors 

(community liaisons) through HOA newsletters, email communications, neighborhood 

meetings etc.  

o Emma listserv/sign-up 

o Discover Mason, Resources/Programs at Mason open to the community (handout) – 

Traci Kendall, GCR 

o Mason/Community Forums – opportunity for City, County and University to 

present/share information that may impact all communities in this Braddock/123 region 

 Other new business? – All 

 

Meeting Adjourned 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 


